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From: Merle

Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2019 11:28 AM

To: Planning and Development Services
Subject: Support for the Van Ilse Test and Tune Track

Good Morning, I am Merle T Graff from Qualicum Beach. I have been a member of this organization for several
years and invested time and money to unique opportune to have a place to be able to Test and Tune our cars ¢
Before we started this project we were in touch with all the neighbors around the track, which is also a Federally
Mandated Airport , to see if there was any negative objectivity to the project ¢ I personally am 72 years of age and
think this is not only a good thing for us, but also a place where young people may try there cars and keep them of
the street ¢ The first two sessions we had raised money for different charities through the sales of concessions
provided at the track, which have raised considerable funds ! This Organization 1s very family oriented and do have
camping on the property? We have tried to make sure that our test times are not to early or too late as not to upset
anyone and all the local neighbors are all invited, but we do not allow outside spectators to come close to the track
for safety and insurance reasons. This could be a Very good thing for a lot off people and does seem to me to be in
a good area ¢ This could the beginning of a very good thing for the community and the charities appreciate our help
¢ Thank you for your time and hope you make the right decision Merle T Graff, Qualicum
Beach AGE 72
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PHIL BACHAND
685 Petersen Rd.
Campbell River, BC

VoW 3H8

Oct. 31/ 2019

To : COMOX VALLEY REGIONAL DISTRICT
Re: Vanisle Airfield Society Test n Tune- Temporary Use Application

| am a supporter of the Temporary Use Application on the Forbidden Plateau runway. Having a place to
test out our cars a few weekends a year will be fantastic! This will help us in preparation for upcoming
races which are located on the North and South Island as we have no race tracks in this area.

As well as being a place to test out our cars we have also raised money for local charities such as Help
Fill a Dream and Comox Valley Hospice. So this is a really great way to help out the community. It's a
win win in my mind.

We are all totally respectful of the residents in the area and understand their concerns.Our group will
happily abide by any regulations required as we want so much for this gathering place to test out our
cars to remain.

Thanks so much,

Phil Bachand
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June 16, 2019

Dear Comox Valley Regional District

This letter is written to you in support of the test and tune events held at the airstrip on
Forbidden Plateau Road.

As a Comox Valley resident, a local business owner, and a “car guy”, | feel that continuing to
allow the few test and tune weekends a year can only benefit the local communities.

Not only do the weekends allow for drivers to ensure their cars are ready for their upcoming
official races safely and effectively, but it they also encourage much needed support in our local
area. Yes the weekends are for test and tuning vehicles but they are also fundraising weekends
for local charities. As a person who has benefited from Hospice services in the Comox Valley,
removing Comox Valley Hospice’s opportunity, or any other not-for-profit the opportunity, to
fundraise during these very supportive weekends would be a disservice to the community.

| personally found the weekend to be very safe, very respectful of the area residents, very
respectful of the environment, and very supportive of our local charities.

| would not hesitate to return to the airstrip with my car, to enjoy a hamburger, some laughs with
friends, all the while supporting a very worthy cause. A win win situation.

Thank you for your time.

Lyle McBryde

1835 Geraldine Road
Courtenay, BC

VoJ 1Y3
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Comox Valley Regional District November 1 2019
600 Comox Rd,
Courtenay, BC
VAN 3P6

To whom it concerns,

We are writing in regards to the 4753 Forbidden Plateau Rd Airfield Test & Tune gathering of
friends who come together to test and tune their vehicles in exchange for the creation of raising
funds for various local charities. We, as many others friends and Valley Residents are in FULL
SUPPORT of the property owners and their friends in such activities put forth in favor for a very
important and good cause.

These small groups of local friends and car enthusiasts who have been doing such events in the
Valley and throughout VVancouver Island for the past 40+ years has put together a superior effort
of organizing and ensuring to following strict guidelines of their sport to the test and tune
vehicles working performance. They fully ensure that all safety measures are in place and that
there is little to no risk to the environment, its neighbors, or its participants. We ourselves as
business owners as well as many other friends and neighbors have volunteered our time, elbow
grease and back bone in preparations into ensuring everything is as safe as can be to all involved.

This small private gathering is put together for the very few times of 3-4 weekends throughout
the year. The property owners have been very generous not only in donating to the group a safe
place to utilize their runway for the purpose of tuning their cars, but also creating a great way to
raise funds by donations for various charities within the Vancouver Island Region.

We fully support the Test & Tunes at Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours ~All for a good cause.

Poe & Kathy Freeborn
1936 Quenville Rd

Courtenay BC

VIJ 1Y4





